
 

  Newsletter 23/02/2024 
Dear Parents/Carers, 

Welcome back!  

I hope you all had a lovely half term break; some of our families had very exciting times welcoming new 

additions to their families.The children have had a shorter week but a busy one, please see below for 

what they have been learning. 

Year 4 started their swimming lessons on Tuesday and Wednesday and thoroughly enjoyed them, 

unfortunately, due to the discovery of the World War 2 bomb in Keyham and the evacuation of people 



from their homes, the Life Centre cancelled Thursday and Friday as it was being used as a registration 

centre. Whilst that is disappointing for us, those families have been unable to live in their own homes for 

at least 3 days, so we do understand why this has happened. I am told it is back on for Monday and they 

will need swimming kit every day for the next 2 weeks. 

On Tuesday, Year 2 continued their road safety sessions and I have applied for some eye-catching road 

safety banners reminding drivers to slow down when driving past our school, let's hope they pay 

attention to what we are asking, as it is all designed to help keep our children safe. 

On Tuesday morning, Year 5 and Year 6 started the half term with a rowing session, good fun was had by 

all and I hear it became very competitive - not only between the children!  Please see below for photos 

of them enjoying their rowing. 

EYFS have a couple of pleas: they would like the children to use their outside space as much as possible, 

but due to the nature of our land, it gets very boggy, meaning they can't go out in shoes. However, if 

they have wellies they can still go out into the garden after the rain. If you have any old wellies that you 

can donate (child's size 7 - 13 or even a couple of size 1s) please see Mrs Bridgeman. They would also 

welcome junk modelling donations, so please check your recycling for anything pirate ship worthy for 

next week! 

Year 3 teacher - unfortunately, due to a sudden serious illness with a close family member, Mr Thomsen 

has been unable to take up his post here. We have been lucky enough to secure the services of Miss 

Lang who will be teaching Year 3 on a Thursday and a Friday. She is a highly experienced teacher who has 

worked in our school over the past year providing cover for KS2 teachers on courses. We are sorry for the 

inconvenience as we like to prepare our pupils for changes as much as we can, however, I hope you can 

understand that this situation was beyond our control. 

School dinners- please look through the menu with your child and if they are unsure what something is 

or what it looks like please either explain it to them or show them. We are having several children order 

one thing in the morning and then get to the lunch hall and see something else they like the look of 

more. Unfortunately, as with any kitchen, our food quantity is made to match the morning orders and 

we cannot afford to make lots of extra dinners each day. This will help your child to enjoy their delicious 

lunches as much as possible. 

AR rewards: Last half term 30 of our Year 2- Year 6 children achieved their Accelerated Reader targets. 

Next Friday those 30 children will be able to come to school wearing mufti. The class teacher will send a 

message on Class Dojo next Thursday to remind those bookworms that they can wear their own clothes 

to school on Friday - well done! 

On 7th March it is World Book Day and we are asking your child to come to school dressed as a book 

character, as well as bring their favourite book to share with another child. We are aware that not all 

children like to dress up and we really don't expect you to spend a fortune on expensive costumes. We 

love a home-made costume and some children may just want to wear uniform and bring a clue as to 

who their favourite book character is. e.g. a pretend jar of honey for Winne the Pooh, a red ribbon for 

Matilda or a wand for their favourite wizard. 

I hope you have a great weekend, keep your fingers crossed for England's biggest rugby test 

yet...Scotland - Come on England!! 



 

 



 

 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 

Foundation: the children have been enjoying the new spaces set up around the classroom and the role 

play area has been a hit! We have also been learning about different types of weather. The class voted 

on their favourite type of weather, in joint first place was sunshine and snow!  



 

Year 1: the children have been working hard during our Power Maths lessons. They have been 

exploring numbers to 50, focusing on grouping and counting in 10's. In music this week we started the 

unit of work called 'I wanta be in a band!' We had great fun finding the beat of the music and learnt 

the chorus of the song.  

 

Year 2: have started their new topic based around famous explorers that have links to Plymouth. The 

children shared their holiday homework all about Sir Francis Drake and we found out what an explorer 

actually is. 



 

Year 3: what a great first week back! The children brought in some super homework to display in the 

classroom linked to what we will be learning in class. Our first history lesson discussed Cyrus and 

Darius. Please ask the children all about them as they already know lots of information. 



 

Year 4/5: This week, the year 4's have made an incredible start to the week with their swimming 

lessons. We were so proud of all of them for how hard they have tried. Year 5 had a brilliant time 

rowing showing their strength and team work. The whole class have started to learn about types of 

farming and shown a good understanding of the three different  types. Ask your child what the three 

types of farming are! 

 

Year 6: this week we have enjoyed watching and reading about Wallace and Gromit’s Cracking 

Contraptions. They have been absolutely crackin’! In Geography, we enjoyed learning about the 

different types of farms. The children have been working hard on their comprehension skills in our 

reading sessions – they are showing pure resilience and I am so proud. 



 

Learners of the week, well done everyone!! 

 

 



Foundation: F.Morgan  

Year 1: K.Doyle  

Year 2: R.McGowan 

Year 3: A.Parry 

Year 4: E-g.Llewellyn  

Year 5:  J.Cater 

Year 6: G.Worth 

The attendance award goes to yr 6  for getting 99% this week. Well 

done ! 

 



Dates to remember!!! 

 

26.02.24 - Yr 6 and Foundation height and weight measurement. ALL children are opted in; Monday 

morning is the last time to return the form to opt out of this. 

07.03.24 - World book day - dress as a book character and bring in your favourite book to read with 

friends. 

15.03.24 - Comic Relief - Red Nose Day - Wear as much red as you can! 

28.3.24 - Last day of the Spring term. 

16.04.24 - Primary school offer from admissions 

23.04.23 - Deadline to accept Primary school offers.  

Foundation/ Yr 6  - Height and Weight  

 

Letters went out Wednesday 13th December 2023. ALL children are opted in to this measuring 

programme, please only return the form if you wish to OPT OUT of this programme.  Monday morning is 

the last chance to bring the form in if you want to opt out. 



Menu Week 1 

 

 

1 - Plymouth Information Advice and Support for SEND. - Supplying you with information, advice and support 
(plymouthias.org.uk) 

https://www.plymouthias.org.uk/
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Term time holidays- - Is it worth it ?  

 

Mulitple families have now been issued fines from Plymouth County Council due to taking their 

child/ren out of school during term time. Please  follow the link below to understand the charges and 

potential legal action that these holidays can result in.  



5 minutes late, does it really matter ?  

 

Lateness = Lost Learning 

(Figures below are calculated over a school year) 

 

• 5 Minutes late each day  - 3 days lost 

• 10 Minutes late each day  - 6.5 days lost 

• 15 Minutes late each day  - 10 days lost 



• 20 Minutes late each day - 13 days lost 

• 30 Minutes late each day - 19 days lost 

Attendance.  

Every moment in school counts, and days missed add up quickly. The higher a child’s attendance, the 

more they are likely to learn, and the better they are likely to perform in exams and formal 

assessments.  We are implementing new procedures to help parents get their children to school. 

 

Do you know your child's attendance ?  

95%  Attendance  - 2 whole   weeks of school missed. 

90% Attendance   - 4 whole   weeks of school missed. 

85%  Attendance  - 6 whole   weeks of school missed. 

80%  Attendance  - 8 whole   weeks of school missed. 

75%  Attendance  - 9 plus whole weeks of school missed. 

School attendance and absence | PLYMOUTH.GOV.UK 

https://www.plymouth.gov.uk/school-attendance-and-absence


Term dates 

 



 



Children's NHS Dentist  

 

Plymouth Information Advice and Support for SEND. - Supplying you with information, advice and 

support (plymouthias.org.uk) 

https://www.plymouthias.org.uk/
https://www.plymouthias.org.uk/


Safeguarding posters 
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